
From: Kinny
To: Council, City
Subject: Boulware Park Funding - Consent Item #7
Date: Sunday, June 18, 2023 7:20:42 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from kinnykohli@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Council Members:
Please approve the funding for Ventura's Boulware Park. We need more parkland here in 
Ventura. We are excited to see Ventura enhanced with all the amenities the park will offer. 
Thank you.
Kinny Kohli Ventura Resident (3705 Park Blvd, Palo Alto)

mailto:kinnykohli@gmail.com
mailto:city.council@cityofpaloalto.org
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From: Alex Zuo
To: Council, City
Subject: Boulware Park Funding - Consent Item #7
Date: Saturday, June 17, 2023 5:28:12 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from alexi.zuo@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Council Members,

We reside near John Boulware Park and have been eagerly awaiting the start of the
John Boulware Park Renovation project, which was announced sometime back.
However, the construction has been delayed without any clear reason.

The current state of the park is in a state of disrepair and renovation is necessary as
soon as possible. Based on my observation, the facility is broken and there is an
urgent need for a restroom since people use the corner as a toilet. Public safety is
also a concern as we often hear loud music playing or people talking loudly in the
middle of the night.

We kindly request that the funding for Ventura's Boulware Park is approved. With
the inclusion of new amenities, the park will provide a safe and enjoyable space for
families to spend time together, exercise, and enjoy the outdoors.

We sincerely hope that the project can commence as soon as possible.

Thank you!

Alex
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From: Eva Dobrov
To: Council, City
Subject: Boulware Park Funding - Consent Item #7
Date: Friday, June 16, 2023 10:56:12 AM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from eva.dobrov@yahoo.com. Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

Dear Council Members:

I am writing to ask that you please approve the funding for Ventura's Boulware Park. We need more parkland here
in Ventura.  We are excited to see Ventura enhanced with all the amenities the park will offer. Thank you.

Eva Dobrov
3920 Ventura Ct.
Ventura Resident
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From: Lissy Bland
To: Jensen, Peter; Council, City
Subject: Boulware Park Renovation
Date: Friday, June 16, 2023 7:52:20 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from lissybland@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear City Council Members,

Please approve full funding for the Boulware Park Renovation. The project plan accurately
reflects the desires neighborhood residents as expressed at three community meetings held by
the project team. I have two local granddaughters, ages four and nine, and a local grand dog.
As regular visitors to the park, are all excited about the planned renovation. I am sure my
granddaughters will enjoy all the new playground equipment. And we will finally be able to
let the grand dog run off leash!

This renovation is long overdue!

Lissy Bland
235 Wilton Ave

mailto:lissybland@gmail.com
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From: Angela Dellaporta
To: Council, City
Subject: Boulware Park
Date: Wednesday, June 14, 2023 2:02:28 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from asdellaporta@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

Dear City Council Members,
   Our neighborhood is excited about the refurbishment of Boulware Park.  I am especially enthusiastic about the
naturalization of the creek, and creek access for visitor, as currently exists at Bol Park.
   I encourage you to fund all the new amenities suggested in the plans that have been drawn up.

Thank you,

Angela Dellaporta

Sent from my iPad
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From: Bridget Buckley
To: Council, City
Subject: Boulware Park in Venture: Please APPROVE
Date: Wednesday, June 14, 2023 11:54:38 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from bridget@bridgetland.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Palo Alto Council Members:
As a Ventura resident, I'm writing to let you know that I am a strong supporter of public parks
and I truly believe that having a strong and safe public space greatly benefits our
communities.  With this said, please approve the funding for Ventura's Boulware Park. We
need more parkland here in Ventura.  During the pandemic, my late husband, daughter and I
spent many many hours in Boulware park and this location holds a special place in my heart.  I
have been a Ventura resident since 2017 and love my community but think we can always be
better.  I am very much looking forward to and  am excited to see Ventura enhanced with all
the amenities the park will offer. Thank you for your ear. 

Bridget Buckley
Ventura Resident

-- 
Bridget M. Buckley

bridget@bridgetland.com
www.linkedin.com/in/bridgetbuckley
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